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February 13, 2024 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
My name is .  I am writing to you today regarding the Outside Electrical Line Worker 
application that was submitted to the NYSDOL by Upstate Pole & Line Services, LLC of 
Binghamton, NY.  I do not believe that the above-mentioned application submitted by Upstate 
Pole Services, LLC should be approved based on my experience. 
 
From , I served as an apprentice for  in , NY.  

 
Journeyman Lineman in the Outside Electrical Line Worker industry.  I worked 

on traffic signals and street lighting.  At no time did I work on any energized, or deenergized 
primary distribution or transmission.  I never worked in substations.  I never set poles in 
energized distribution, nor did I frame poles, install primary conductors, transformers or any 
other equipment that would be needed to build a distribution or transmission system. 
 

 
 

. 
 

 the 
employer was allowed to pay apprenticeship wages.  I never received a diploma or any other 
type of certification that stated that I successfully completed the program and that I achieved 
Journeyman Lineman status, nor could I have been with what I was doing in the field. 
 

 
  I truly feel that any apprentice that is allowed to work in the 

same type of situation where the necessary skills of a Journeyman Lineman are not being 
learned and applied will be treated the same way. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 






